Sample Letter

[Date]

The Honorable (Full name)

United States (Senate/House of Representatives)

Washington, D.C. 

Dear Senator/Representative ____________, 

On behalf of the [LEND name], I am writing regarding the Combating Autism Reauthorization Act (H.R. 2005, S. 1094) and the impact it would have on families and children, pre-professional trainees across a number of disciplines and our interdisciplinary training program at _________ in State.  This bill would simply extend the Combating Autism Act of 2006 for an additional three years without an increase in federal funds.  

There continues to be a staggering number of children affected by Autism Spectrum Disorders (1 in 110, according to CDC estimates) and children with other developmental disabilities such as Downs Syndrome, cerebral palsy, spina bifida, and epilepsy.  The numbers of children with ASDs and other developmental disabilities is on the rise.  Estimates show that there has been a 57% increase in the prevalence in autism and CDC estimates that up to 17% of children have special needs.  We need to figure out why this is happening.  

To address the need for research and identification n of ASD, President Bush signed into law the Combating Autism Act of 2006.  This landmark law focused on expanding research and coordination at the National Institutes of Health, increasing awareness programs and surveillance at CDC, and expanding interdisciplinary training of health professionals to identify and support children with ASD and other developmental disabilities and their families through programs of the Health Resources and Services Administration.  The law also recognized the effectiveness of the Leadership and Education in Neurodevelopmental Disabilities (LEND) network and authorized an increase in the number of sites to train professionals to diagnose or rule out ASD and other developmental disabilities and to develop and provide evidence-based interventions for individuals on the autism spectrum and other developmental disabilities.  These LEND programs currently operate in 38 states, with a total of 43 programs nationwide.  [Name of LEND] is one of these programs and serves the entire state. 

In the five years since its enactment, the CAA has led to significant advancements in our understanding and treatment of developmental disabilities including ASDs.  We now have reliable estimates of the prevalence of ASD and a clearer picture of both the opportunities and gaps that exist in ASD research and services.  We have also seen dramatic improvements in the numbers of children receiving screening and diagnostic assessments for ASDs and other developmental disabilities through public awareness efforts and training of health professionals.  

The LEND expansion through the CAA resulted in developmental and autism screening of over 46,000 infants and children, new university coursework, continuing education events and other events to over 155,000 participants.  This training increased the workforce capability to screen and treat those with ASD.  Finally, the law led to the development of new screening and diagnostic tools allowing for earlier diagnosis and, thus, better outcomes and cost savings.  

[Add info about the achievements of your LEND and its impact on the state – how many children and families served? Professionals trained?]
If not reauthorized, the Combating Autism Act will expire on September 30, 2011, placing the important work of the [LEND] at serious risk.  Even with the advancements under CAA, significant gaps remain in autism research and services.  The continued training of a wide range of interdisciplinary professionals is key to translating the newest research into practice and providing individuals with ASD and developmental disabilities and their families information about scientifically supported interventions.  These families also need access to evidence-based interventions, education, supported employment, family supports and transition services across the lifespan.  

Given the current budget climate, funding for LEND programs will be difficult to attain if CAA is not reauthorized.  Bipartisan bills have been introduced in both chambers to simply extend the CAA for an additional three years without an increase in federal funding.  The Senate will markup S. 1094 on September 7th, but no markup has yet been scheduled in the House. 

I hope you will consider the impact this law has had on our state and the significant gains that are at risk if it is not passed by September 30th.  Feel free to contact me if I can be of help to you in considering this important issue. 

Sincerely, 

